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NOTICE OF ANNUAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 

SUNDAY, JUNE 9, 2024 AT 11:15 AM 

 

To the members of the First Universalist Church of Auburn, Maine, Unitarian 

Universalist: 

 

CALL TO MEETING 

 

The Board of Directors requests your attendance at the Annual Congregational 

Meeting of the members of the First Universalist Church on Sunday, June 9, 2024, at 

11:15 am in the Sanctuary.  The meeting will directly follow the worship service, and 

will use the same Zoom link for those attending virtually. 

 

AGENDA: 

 

1. Opening Words 

2. Quorum Check (20% of Membership) 

3. Call to Order (Moderator); adopt 2024 Annual Meeting Agenda 

4. Approval of 2023 Annual Meeting Minutes 

5. Presentation of proposed 2024-2025 budget by Finance Committee and the 

Board of Directors 

6. Vote on Budget 

7. Vote on proposed Leadership Slate 

8. Straw poll to advise voting delegates on final proposed revision to                
Article II at General Assembly 

9. Presentation of Rose Window Award 

Adjournment 

 

Friends are welcome to attend to learn more about the functioning of our 

congregation.  Voting is a privilege of membership.  
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2024-2025 Proposed Leadership Slate 

 

Continuing in office:  

Board Member-at-Large:   John Spruill (through June 2025) (in year 1 of 2 of first term) 

 

Board of Directors: 

President:     David Das (through June 2025) (first term) 

Vice President:    Anne Perron (through June 2025) (first term) 

Clerk:    Linda Greathouse (through June 2025) (first term) 

Member-at-Large:  Ed Bell (through June 2026) (first term) 

    Claire Hebert (through June 2026) (second term) 

    Jane Pentheny (through June 2026) (second term) 

 

Other Officers: 

Treasurer:   Ellen O’Brien 

Collector:   Paula Mikklesen 

Financial Secretary:   

Endowment Committee: Ned Claxton 

Historian:   Bill Eldridge 

Moderator:   Rick O’Brien 
     Ned Claxton (Alternate) 
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Minister’s Report 

2023/2024 

It has been a good year. Not always an easy one, but a good one. 

It would be dishonest to pretend that I didn’t arrive with concerns; the congregation had just 
been through a “tumultuous year,” complete with multiple examples of bad behavior, and the 
traumatic — for all involved — end of a long ministry. But you and your board had already 
decided to start the work of healing and restoration. Which is neither easy nor fast, when it’s 
real healing. You’re not done yet, but you’re well along the way. There’s a lot of building and 
rebuilding being done. And you did all this and also weathered a mass shooting in your 
community as well. 

I want to honor and appreciate that you embraced my advice not to waste the crisis; you’ve 
accepted the need to make change, and to do so thoughtfully, with an eye on the long-term 
needs and good of the congregation. You chose good leaders who’ve served you well. And 
people have come together to do important work even when it’s hard and frustrating and there 
are tensions. 

I’ve been able to see that in working with various groups and committees; people have chosen 
to work together for the present and for the future of First Universalist instead of continuing to 
refight the past. But not to pretend that it didn’t happen. In fact, some of this year’s work has 
consciously set out to mine the experience of that past in order to build a future where such 
things shouldn’t happen again, and when conflicts arise (as they always will among human 
beings who are sharing space, time, money, goals, and vision together) you’ll have some good 
guardrails in place and be better equipped to navigate the disagreement less destructively. 
Getting there will be a significant achievement — many congregations fail to go deep or do 
serious work because doing so risks conflict, and they fear conflict will mean destruction. You 
now know that it’s survivable, and you’re actively learning, and building ways to make those 
moments safer. Don’t downplay the importance of that for your future. 

We kicked off the effort to develop a congregational covenant, and I am so impressed at how 
seriously that effort’s been taken, how many people have already participated, and how 
carefully the Committee on Ministry is doing that work. I believe that the result will be — in a 
year or two — admirable and will both help guide you onward and will also provide the 
foundation for the development of an appropriate covenant for behavior and right relations. 

In addition to all this I’ve worked to help structure things so that things are tidy for you and Rev. 
Sweetser in the coming year. Your staff all will have new, updated contracts; your budget 
process now better engages the vision work of the Board with the fiscal nuts and bolts work of 
the Finance Committee; you’re engaged with the larger tradition’s work and possibilities, and 
so much more. 
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I’m delighted to have gotten to reconnect you with your Universalist heritage and to see and 
appreciate the way UU Universalism looks in the 21st century. It has been a joy and an honor to 
serve you this year. I look forward to seeing you thrive and bloom in the coming years. 

In faith, Rev. Patrick McLaughlin 
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2023-2024 Board Annual Report 

 

The work of the Board during the 2023-2024 Church Year has centered around the following 
themes:  Minister; Communication; Church Policies; Employment Policy and Contracts; Rental 
Opportunities; District Activities; Support of Congregational Initiatives. 

Minister:   

In the past year, the Board conducted two successful ministerial searches. In Spring 2023, 
the Board quickly pivoted from the disappointment of not engaging an interim minister to the task of 
hiring a contract minister.  We worked closely with our congregational representative at the New 
England Region of the UUA in this process.  In early August, a candidate expressed interest in the 
position.  We held a preliminary Zoom interview; followed by contract negotiations which proved to 
be time consuming as the contract landscape has changed markedly since the last time that First 
Universalist had hired a minister (many thanks to Ellen O’Brien, Treasurer, for all her efforts).  By the 
end of the month, we had agreed upon a contract with Patrick and had started the onboarding 
process. 

Patrick has prodded us to consider new directions and avenues.  He has attempted to 
clarify for us the Board’s role in Policy Based Governance with particular reference to: the Board’s 
relationship with committees; the Board’s role in creating a vision; in taking an active role in the 
creation of the annual budget; in taking ownership of the budget. 

In March, the Board once again once launched a search for a contract minister with a one-
two year tenure.  Our application reflected the real progress that the congregation had made over 
the past year – we were no longer in crisis mode.  The Board engaged in the search process with real 
optimism.  In May, we agreed to a two-year contract with the Reverend Terry Sweetser.  This Fall, the 
Board, working with Reverend Sweetser, looks forward to setting ambitious goals for the near and 
the long term. 

Communication: 

 The Board entered the church year with the awareness that communication was an issue.  
The lines of communication between the Board and the congregation, between the Board and 
committees, between committees, and between the First Universalist Church and the community 
needed to be improved.  Communication continues to be an issue, but several initiatives have been 
launched. 

 The Board adopted the recommendation of Reverend Paul Langston Daly and initiated the 
practice of holding regular Town Halls on specific themes.  The Town Halls addressed:  the 
ministerial search; the 159 Pleasant Street property; a revisit of the 2023-24 annual budget; a “What 
fires you up?” discussion; a discussion of the 2024-25 budget prior to the 2024 Annual Meeting.  
The Board provided the congregation with minutes of each Town Hall.  The Town Halls proved to be 
very helpful to the Board in our decision making.  In particular, the “What fires you up?” Town Hall 
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led the Board to identify Music and Religious Exploration as areas in which to invest time and 
money. 

 The Board revived regular meetings of the Council of Committees.  This hopefully has 
allowed different committees to share information and to get a sense of broader church life.  
Communicating the results of Council of Committees discussions remains a challenge. 

 The Board has had extensive conversations about effective calendaring; internal vs. 
external messaging; effective use of Face Book and the web site.  This too remains a work in 
process. 

 The Board continues to post agendas, meeting minutes, and other Board documents on the 
Board blog on the church website. 

 In November, the Board issued a public statement in the Sun Journal stating our concern 
with growing Islamophobia and anti-Semitism. 

 

Church Policies: 

 The Board has engaged in extensive policy review and creation.  Much remains to be done 
including the standardization of policy format and having the bylaws and policies easily accessible 
on the website.  Over the course of the year, the Board has addressed the following policies: 
security camera use; keycode and key distribution; general building safety policy and protocol; 
COVID; alcohol use at church events; emergency closure. 

 

Employment Policy and Contracts: 

 Patrick, as CEO of the organization, has initiated a review of our employment policy (or lack 
thereof) and staff contracts with the goal of creating clear standards and expectations and ensuring 
that employment policy and contracts are in line with State of Maine law and UUA Fair 
Compensation guidelines.  He brought his results to the Board, and they are reflected in the 
proposed 2024-25 church budget. 

 

Rental Opportunities: 

 With the relaxation of COVID restrictions, rental opportunities have increased.  The Board 
retooled the general rental policies and guidelines for traditional rental activities – AA; NA; 
weddings and receptions.  The Board also invested time and energy in creating rental guidelines for 
more significant rentals such as the Drop-In Center and the Allied Field Church.   These guidelines 
required consultation with our representatives at the UUA and at Church Mutual (our insurance 
carrier) and with legal counsel.  The Board envisions creating a rental task force to address rental 
issues. 
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UUA Activities: 

 The Board participated in a District Retreat in October with other churches from Maine.  
Individual Board members have taken advantage of networking opportunities offered by the New 
England Region (NER) of the UUA.  These activities along with the frequent contact with our NER 
representatives during the ministerial searches have resulted in a much closer relationship with our 
UUA colleagues and an awareness of the many resources that the UUA offers.  Many thanks to 
Patrick for frequently reminding us that we are a part of the UUA. 
 

Support of Congregational Initiatives: 

 The Board responded enthusiastically to: 

• Charles Nero’s establishment of an Adult Education Committee.  We are grateful for 
Charles’ hard work in creating a meaningful, engaging and popular series of events. 

• Samantha McCune’s interest in becoming the RE Coordinator.   We hope that this will be a 
major step in the revival of Religious Exploration for children and youth. 

• the Committee on Ministry’s covenant creation initiative.  The small group meetings have 
already been a meaningful step in members and friends becoming (re)acquainted with 
each other. 

  

Conclusion: 

Last year’s Board Report stated that “the 2022/23 church year has been tumultuous for Auburn 
UU.”  This year, the Board can state the 2023-2024 church year has been constructive for Auburn 
UU.  We look forward to even more successes in 2024-25.  The future is brightening – it may be time 
to break out the shades. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Anne Perron (President), Linda Greathouse (Vice President), David Das (Clerk), Claire Hebert 
(Member-at-Large), Jane Pentheny (Member-at-Large), John Spruill, Jr. (Member-at-Large) 
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First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 

Auburn, Maine 

Committee Report to Congregation/Board of Directors 

 
Our Mission Statement:  Rooted in the Sacred and strengthened by our diversity, we equip ourselves 

to minister through the transformative power of Love. 

Committee/Task Force name:  Adult Religious Education 

Committee members:   Charles Nero and Baltasar Fra-Molinero 

Communication to the Board/Members/Friends Since Last Update  

Significant activities/achievements: 

• The committee created two public-facing series. Treks and Sojourns is a speaker series in 
which UU members present about their travels. The presenter may focus solely on travels 
as a secular “Trek,” a spiritual “Sojourn,” or some combination of the two. UU Movies and 
Discussion is a screen series for the congregation that focuses on issues related to UU 
spirituality and values. 

 

So far, Treks and Sojourns has had one presentation by Bill Frayer “Croatia: The Jewel of the 
Adriatic” (12/12/23).   

UU Movies and Discussions has had four screenings. Two screenings were episodes of the 
television series Ted Lasso (10/8/23 and 10/22/23) followed by a robust conversation about the 
spiritual values of the episode. The committee shared a document that included links to online 
discussions about the spiritual values of Ted Lasso. Two screenings of documentaries were held to 
celebrate Black History Month: Sweet Honey in the Rock: Raise Your Voice (2/4/24) and Backs 
Against the Wall: The Howard Thurman Story (2/18/24). 

Upcoming activities:   

• The Treks and Sojourns Series will continue with three more events in May and June: Holly 
Cooney, Luke Lunt, and Bill Phillips and Beth Steucek. 

• Two after church service events to discuss the proposed Article 2 at the General Assembly. 
• The Committee is exploring an inward facing project to focus on digitizing documents and 

images related to the history of the church. This project is a collaboration with the Church 
Historian 
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Expenditures:   

• $25 for used dvds of the documentary films.  

 

Budget needs:   

• Funds to get light blocking curtains for the vestry. 
 

Other needs:   

• Light blocking curtains for the Vestry 
 

Submitted by:  Charles I. Nero 

Date:  March 24, 2024 
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Community Relations - Annual Report 2023-2024 

Purpose: To facilitate communication within the congregation, as well as the larger community, 

about church events and opportunities. 

Chair: Toby Haber-Giasson 

 Ongoing Activities: 

• E-blasts- Keep the congregation informed about our Sunday worship services and 

other church news via email. 

• Maintain a current activity calendar in the sUUnday e-blast and FB page 

• Emphasis on brevity, timeliness and a limit of 1 message per day. 

• Continued initiative to show message author and contact info 

• Honor the many requests to be removed from the church email list. 

• Coordinate email and FB page lists with current membership and friends lists 

• Post events on the church website and the church Facebooks pages 

• Issue press releases to local print, radio and tv & electronic media outlets 

 Notable Activities: 

• Press release for Holly Cooney’s Treks talk picked up by Google news 

• submitted input on draft policy for Sunday closure notification. 

 Expenditures:    

• None 

Budget Needs:   

• None at this time 

Other Needs:    

• Find a volunteer who would help create a newsletter. 

• Remind chairs to share info for e-blasts, etc. as early as possible. 

• Remote use of Event Checklist 

 

Goals:  

• To keep email lists updated for current members and friends. 

Find a way to create issues of The Open Door newsletter, possibly through Mail Chimp.  

Submitted by: Toby Haber-Giasson 
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Concerts for a Cause - Annual Report 2023-2024 

 

Purpose – to raise support for the church and local nonprofits through ticket sales for music 

performances. 

Chair:   Toby Haber-Giasson and several fabulous volunteers 

  

Communication:   

• None so far this year 

  

Activities/Achievements:   

• Committee blurb was posted on website 

  

Upcoming Activities: 

• Offer input for new audio/video equipment for sanctuary. 

  

Budget Needs: 

• CFAC is a fundraising entity and has its own “seed” money. 

  

Expenditures: 

• Depending on the act, CFAC may need to pay a booking deposit for a performer or band. 

• We can also improve sales by paying to boost the reach of social media. 

  

Other Needs: 

• Consideration of how CFAC can meet new building use guidelines without placing undue 

burden on volunteers 

• Security concerns for live events need to be explicitly addressed 

• CFAC has relied upon community support through the ticket sales and playbill ads; that 

support needs to be rebuilt by raising the church profile. 

  

Submitted by: Toby Haber-Giasson 
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Council of Committees - Annual Report 2023-2024 

Purpose: to promote coordination and cooperation amongst our committees. 

Members: Board VP Linda Greathouse, committee and event chairs and key stakeholders. 

Communication 

• March 24 Council meeting- Since several chairs were new to leadership and to Council, 

this first Council meeting of the church year began with discussion about the purpose of 

Council and opportunities that Council meetings provide. Chairs presented reports on 

their activities. Board President Anne Perron shared updates about administrative matters 

and building rentals. 

• April 21- First quarterly meeting of council. Attending chairs presented updates. Big 

crossover discussion about wifi/internet service, Zoom video and Sanctuary audio 

between B&G, Worship and Tech Team. 

 

Activities/Achievements 

• Got back to using our shared space, which became available for use by all church 

ministries as of last May 

• Committee descriptions written last spring posted on website grouped by type 

• Council hosted an Opportunity Fair at the Fall Ingathering in our vestry Sept 9 

• Chairs contributed cakes for All Church Birthday on Jan 28 

• Council met in March ’24, 11 chairs present, April- 7 chairs present. 

• Committees are asked to submit monthly reports on last day of the month, for 

consideration at monthly meeting of church Board of Directors 

• Reports can be cumulative so that the May report can be published in the Annual 

Report. 

• Committee reports from March and April meetings were added to a shared drive for 

easy access. Some folks unable to access. 

• A Quarterly meeting schedule was set for the next 7 months:  July 14/October 

13/January 12 @11:30am. 

 

Upcoming Activities: Quarterly meeting July 14 

• It was noted there is funding available for certain committees through use of Request 

for Reimbursement" form, amounts noted below are in the 23/24 budge and will be updated for 

24/25 church calendar year.. 

-     Coffee hour                             $100 
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-     Membership                            $200 

-     Stewardship                             $100 

-     Ferry Beach Expenses               $100 

-     Denominational Affairs             $100 

-     Leadership Development           $100 

-     Pastoral Ministry                      $100 

Discussion of implications for committees: 

• Room reservation and messaging procedures 

• Importance of having a committee or group run events, use of Event Checklist 

• Building use parameters adopted by the board last year 

• Coordinating events through Council synergy 

• Resolution of shared use of space, storage, security, etc. 

• Clarification of “permission” by the board? 

  

Submitted by: Toby Haber-Giasson, secretary to the Council 
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Finance Committee Budget Report 

Message from the Board of Directors Regarding the Proposed 2024-25 Annual Budget 

At the Annual Meeting on June 9, the congregation will vote on the 2024-2025 budget. The 
Board hopes that the following narrative will help members in their consideration of the 
budget. Reverend Patrick challenged the Board to take ownership of the budget, to create a 
budget that reflects the Board’s vision for the future of the First Universalist Church. The 
Board’s vision requires an investment in people; 56% of proposed expenditures is dedicated 
directly to personnel. 

The budget reflects: 

· The congregational desire as expressed at the January Town Hall to have strong Life-Span RE 
program. 

o Sam McCune has started as the DRE and will work to create a vibrant program for children 
and youth. She will also coordinate with the Adult RE Committee. 

· Board awareness that administrative systems need improvement. 

o We have hired a part time administrator on a contract basis to help train our church 
administrator and to address some of our urgent administrative needs. 

· Board belief that we must compensate staff according to UUA Fair Compensation Guidelines. 

o Reverend Patrick had conversations with all staff and conducted a deep dive into UUA Fair 
Compensation guidelines. 

o Continuing staff salaries reflect UUA Fair Compensation Guidelines with a 3.2% increase 
(projected Social Security COLA). New positions are not affected by COLA. 

The Board is well aware that these three initiatives are expensive, and we did not create this 
budget lightly. Indeed, the 2024-2025 budget creates a potential gap of $37,900 comparing 
projected income to projected expenses. This proposed budget continues a tradition of budgets 
with significant deficits. We propose to fill the gap this year by using funds from the General 
Fund and Memorial accounts. Deficit budgets are not tenable over the long haul. However, the 
Board believes that we are at a crossroads: shall we continue to muddle along in standard 
fashion and risk withering away? Or, shall we make a significant financial investment with the 
faith that it will serve as a spring board for future growth? 

The Board takes heart from the increasing stability and growing activity of congregational life. 
Moreover, we should all be encouraged by the results of the Stewardship campaign: with 
slightly fewer pledging units than last year, the total pledge amount increased by nearly $2,000, 
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and the average pledge increased by $250. However, while necessary, money is not sufficient. 
Our future depends upon all of us, staff and volunteers alike, working together to strengthen 
our beloved community. 

In faith and hope, 

Anne Perron, President Linda Greathouse, Vice President David Das, Clerk Jane Pentheny, 
Member-at-Large Claire Hebert, Member-at-Large John Spruill, Jr., Member-at-Large 
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Financial Secretary Balance Sheet as of 4/30/24 
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First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 

Auburn, Maine 

Committee Report to Congregation/Board of Directors 

 

Our Mission Statement:  Rooted in the Sacred and strengthened by our diversity, we equip 
ourselves to minister through the transformative power of Love. 

 

 

Committee/Task Force name:  Hospitality 

 

Committee members:   Luke Lunt, Diane Chasse, Joanne Charpentier, Esther Tucker, Vicki 
Thibeailt, Ron Spofford, Skip Gans 

 
Communication to the Board/Members/Friends Since Last Update  
 

Significant activities/achievements:   

• Several game nights 

• Coffee hour after church every Sunday 

• Contra dances  

• Gift basket making fund-raiser 

• All Church Birthday Celebration 

 

Expenditures:   
Estimate a couple hundred dollars 

 

Budget needs:   
Estimate $400, but whatever is possible, I just view it as part of my stewardship 

 

Submitted by:  Luke Lunt 



First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 
Annual Report June 9, 2024 

29 
 

 

First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 

Committee Report to Congregation/Board of Directors 

 
Our Mission Statement:  Rooted in the Sacred and strengthened by our diversity, we equip 

ourselves to minister through the transformative power of Love. 
 

Committee/Task Force name:  Membership Committee 

The Membership Committee is charged with maintaining, nurturing, and growing the church 
membership. This goal is addressed by attracting and welcoming newcomers and maintaining 
informational material for visitors and guests. The Membership Committee provides hospitality 
and a sense of belonging to all members and guests.  

Committee members:  
 Merry Carver, Angela Foss, Anne Kinney, Luke Lunt, Shelley Reno, Ginny Starbird, Esther 
Tucker, Vicki Thibeault, and Paula Spruill 
 

Significant activities/achievements:  
• planned and facilitated a Spring Orientation Class on May 19, 2024, which we renamed 

New to Auburn UU 
• planned New Member Recognition for June 2, 2024 (Five new members were 

recognized) 
 

Upcoming activities:   
• continue monthly meetings  
• review and clarify our membership process 
• plan New to Auburn UU session for Fall 2024 

 

Expenditures:   
• $100 spent for the following:  UUA pamphlets, printing supplies for membership 

certificates & envelopes, welcome cards & envelopes, and other office supplies 
Budget needs:   

• We are requesting $200 for the upcoming year to cover the cost of materials needed for 
two New to Auburn UU sessions. 

Other needs:   
• small pew rack holders to store joys and sorrows papers, pens, and visitor cards 

 

Submitted by:  Paula Spruill 
Date: May 29, 2024 
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Music Associates 

2023-2024 Annual Report 

 

Date submitted: June 3, 2024 

Purpose 

To support the music program as an integrated part of the worship life of the church. This group 

explores the deep potential of music to enhance worship, encourages broad participation in the 

choir, and works closely with the choir director, organist, and minister to expand our music 

ministry. 

Activities 

The choir was active throughout the year: 

• Contributing to regular Sunday services and the Christmas Eve service. 

• Music and folders for Christmas Eve were prepared in advance, which helped streamline 

choir rehearsal time.  

• The Choir sang at the memorial service for longtime choir member (and onetime choir 

director!) Barbara Hinckley. 

• The Choir and Music Associates arranged flowers for the service as well. 

• Work (in conjunction with the Building and Grounds Committee) to clean and organize 

the music room/choir director’s office has been slow but some progress has been made.  

Goals 

There are a number of projects to address in the upcoming year: 

• Sort out Choir membership/email list from the Music Associates membership/email list. 

• Determine a regular meeting schedule and encourage committee participation. 

• Standardize and document processes for when the choir director and/or organist are off. 

• Reinstitute the annual Music Service (which did not happen in 2022-2023 or 2023-2024). 

• Continue cleanup of the music room/choir director office. 

• Scan/digitize the music library. 

• Catalog the music library. 

 

Recognition 
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As ever, there aren’t words enough to recognize the contributions of both our choir director, 

Pam Weeks, and organist, Phil House. They are the backbones of not just the music program, 

but of our church community. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Angela Foss 

Music Associates Chair 

andifnotnow@gmail.com 

207-253-9980  
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Open Mic - Annual Report 2023-2024 

 Purpose – to offer a free forum for the church and the wider community to celebrate the 

spirituality of music and spoken word. Open Mic also has served as a way to bring the 

community through our doors, and raise awareness of the church, often attracting new members. 

Members - Co-hosts Toby Haber & Mike Giasson, and Brian Bickford. 

 Communication- monthly e-blasts and Facebook posts 

 Activities/Achievements 

• Committee blurb was posted on website 

• Open Mic met monthly on Zoom all year, as they have since 2020. 

• Toby and Mike hosted Deck Jam live in July 

• In March, Open Mic marked its 18-year anniversary on Zoom. 

• Co-promote with Allen Avenue’s Open Mic 

• Take Open Mic LIVE on Facebook, with help from Cynthia 

 Upcoming Activities 

• In May, Open Mic co-hosts Toby & Mike, along with Allen Avenue’s John Howard, 

emceed the Talent Show at the Ferry Beach Retreat 

• Offer input for new audio/video equipment for sanctuary and vestry. 

• Summer Deck Jam will be held June 29 

• Consider options for the future of Open Mic including a new night or a new format. 

• New location/format: we might try the sanctuary. Will need storage upstairs. 

Expenditures- OM has no expenditures for its Zoom iteration. 

If we go back to live format, we will need to replace some of our equipment. 

• Goodwill donations were used to pay for some gear. 

• Open Mic paid the church $250/year to offset the cost of heating the space. 

Budget Needs- OM has some funds to spend, but would need assistance for improvements in 

hard-wired equipment  

Other Needs:   

• Security concerns for live events need to be explicitly addressed 

• Consideration of how UUT can meet new building use guidelines without placing 

undue burden on volunteers 

• Storage: OM requested a locker or closet for storing large equipment in 2022. We 

have had to put items elsewhere. 

 

 Submitted by: Toby Haber-Giasson 
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Pastoral Ministry Annual Report 2023-2024 Church Year 

Pastoral Ministry has been a ministry of the church for approximately 19 years.  (* A reminder that we 

are a "ministry", not a committee.) 

Areas of Responsibility:  

Pastoral Ministry is made up of the minister and a trained lay team. Our goal is to provide confidential 

support  to congregants in transition, crisis, or experiencing grief or illness. We are a ministry of presence 

and acceptance, and provide spiritual companionship in times of joy or sorrow. 

We keep a consistent schedule of a once a month meeting , and if there is a need we are able to quickly 

respond to that need.  We have continued to meet via zoom, or to schedule an in-person meeting if 

needed.  Our regular schedule is to meet the 2nd Tuesday of the month.  In a crisis we will schedule 

emergency meetings as necessary.  

What we do well: 

We are present!  Fortunately there have been no Pastoral crisis this past year, but we are available in the 

event that becomes reality. 

In times of no minister support we are able to function independently.  

Goals: 

Our goal is to meet the needs of the members of the congregation on an on-going basis as specific needs 

arise, or to put together a rapid response team in a crisis. 

Budget/Support: 

Just as the pandemic arrived, Pastoral Ministry had been awarded financial support for postage, card 

stock, printer ink, etc.  Enter the pandemic, that didn't happen, and we never received the financial 

support . 

Basically, our Pastoral Ministry has provided all financial needs since our inception 19 years ago.  Mary 

Kay and Claire send a $20.00 check every month, and once or twice a year Sharon Kinsman donates a 

check to cover such  items as postage, which is the largest cost.   I purchase the remaining items, ie, 

envelopes, copy paper and card stock.  

Goals remain the same: 

Goal is to meet people where they are, to provide comfort in times of sorrow, celebrate with them in 

their joy, provide meals when needed, make visits to nursing facilities, hospitqls, or to those who are 

home bound.  

Cards sent this fiscal year: 

Thinking of you/Sympathy- 97 
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Congratulations - 8 

Get well-2 

Patty Weidler (Patty sends card to congregants from the congregation): 

Sympathy - 7 

Thinking of you - 5 

Get Well - 2 

Congrats- 3  

Honorable mention: 

Esther Tucker for consistently letting me know about issues in the lives of members of our church, a huge 

thank you for staying on top of events taking place in the lives of our members, and for making those 

phone calls or sending emails to Pastoral Ministry.  

Patty Weidler for her beautiful home-made cards. 

Ron Spoffard for his continued support to those in the community. 

Pastoral Ministry Contact Information: 

Mary Kay Weisenberger and Claire Hebert 

64 Clubhouse Lane, Auburn, ME 04210 

Mary Kay: 240-1974 

Claire: 240-6318 

 

Sharon Kinsman 

24 Morris Ave., Lewiston, ME 04240 

Sharon: 440-3347 

 

Ann Edwards 

670 North Rd., Leeds, ME 04263 

Ann: 458-9679 

 

Diane Chasse 
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125 Pride Rd., Auburn, ME 04210 

Diane: 274-1751 

 

Ginny Starbird 

273 Lisbon Rd., Apt. 2, Lisbon ME 04250 

Ginny: Cell-330-0136  Home: 407-4093 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Virginia Starbird 

Pastoral Ministry 
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Stewardship - Annual Report 2023-2024 

 

Purpose – to raise support for the church and local nonprofits through ticket sales for music 

performances. 

Chair:   Toby Haber-Giasson with Greg Bianconi, Ellen O’Brien and Paula Mikkelsen. 

  

Communication- Clear, consistent messaging, with resources provided and follow-up. 

  

Activities/Achievements 

• Planned Stewardship campaign with committee, set goal of $110-120,000 

• Provide resources materials and narrative for pledging 

• Coordinate with membership and collector on who is active and paying pledge 

o Stewardship Sunday kickoff- plan with Rev. Patrick 

o Testimonials by three members of our Board: David Das, John Spruill, Jr., Claire 

Hebert 

o Weekly Stew Updates via email 

o Close of Canvass tally 

o Take care to express gratitude to those pledging 

o Canvass clean-up” via calls, visits and email. 

o Pledges total $113,800 as of 5/27 

 Upcoming Activities – Contact new members about pledging. 

 Expenditures- none. 

  

Submitted by: Toby Haber-Giasson 
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First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 

Auburn, Maine 

Committee Report to Congregation/Board of Directors 

 
Our Mission Statement:  Rooted in the Sacred and strengthened by our diversity, we equip ourselves 

to minister through the transformative power of Love. 

Committee/Task Force name:  Tech Booth Volunteers 

Committee members:   Cindy Greathouse, John Spruill, Carlos Fra Nero, Toby Haber-Giasson 

Works with staff members Rev. Patrick McLaughlin, Cynthia Grimm, Pam Weeks, Phil House 

Communication to the Board/Members/Friends Since Last Update  

Significant activities/achievements: 

• Created rotation schedule that allows for flexibility for getting coverage for those who are 
absent 

Upcoming activities:   

• Coverage for summer; recruit and train additional volunteers 

Expenditures:   

$0 

Budget needs:   

• Upgraded computer in the “crow’s nest”  
• iPad (currently Pam Weeks’ personal iPad is used for broadcasting service information in 

the sanctuary) 

Other needs:   

• Volunteer replacement for Carlos when he goes to college in the fall 

Submitted by:  Cindy Greathouse  
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 UU THEATER  - Annual Report 2023-2024 

Purpose: to speak our UU values from the stage, bring the community through our doors, and 

raise awareness and money for the church. 

Chair: Toby Haber-Giasson, Dawn Sullivan. 

Communication- reached out to Dawn about painting new window fillers on stage back wall. 

 Activities/Achievements 

• Committee blurb was posted on website 

 Upcoming Activities:  no shows at this time. 

• Replace the curtain that was removed – see “Other Needs.” 

• Paint the back wall and ceiling of the stage area, in place of the black curtain. 

• Window fillers- inventory our window filler backdrops and develop a strategy for a 

neutral set. 

Expenditures:   

• UUT needs to buy scripts and/or pay performance rights fees. 

• We could possibly improve sales by paying to boost the reach of social media. 

  

Budget Needs:   

• UUT is a fundraising entity and keeps its own “seed” money. However, we will definitely 

need to raise additional money to clean and restore the black curtain. 

Other Needs:   

• Security concerns for live events need to be explicitly addressed 

• Consideration of how UUT can meet new building use guidelines without placing 

undue burden on volunteers 

• UUT has relied upon community support through ticket sales and playbill ads; that 

support needs to be rebuilt by raising the church profile. 

• Playbill- Need volunteer(s) to sell playbill ads, collect money or produce the book. 

• Behind the scenes- Need volunteers to set/strike chairs, sell tickets and refreshments. 

• Black cyclorama curtain was removed without input from UUT. In order to be 

restored, it must be professionally cleaned and re-treated with fireproofing material. 

The only company in the region that does this is in New Jersey. To get an actual 

estimate, it must be taken out and measured, but it will cost in the thousands. 

 -submitted by Toby Haber-Giasson 
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First Universalist Church of Auburn, Unitarian Universalist 

Auburn, Maine 

Committee Report to Congregation/Board of Directors 

 
Our Mission Statement:  Rooted in the Sacred and strengthened by our diversity, we equip ourselves 

to minister through the transformative power of Love. 

Committee/Task Force name:  Worship Associates  

Committee members:   John T Spruill Jr, Chair, Ned Clayton, Luke Lunt, Dianne Chasse, Ginny 
Starbird, Baltasar Fra-Molinero and Ed Bell. David Das will join us in September. 

Communication to the Board/Members/Friends Since Last Update  

Significant activities/achievements: 

Throughout the past year, we were able to fill all openings when the pastor wasn't available. We 
added the Affirmation of Faith back to the Sunday service, added different faiths to the Sunday 
service, and most recently, made available a generic Order of Service available for use during the 
service congregation. 

Upcoming activities:   

• The Flower Service will be on June 9th. 

Expenditures:   

• Approximately $6000 on pastoral coverage not included in any budget. $75 for supplies.  

 

Budget needs:   

• $4800 for pastoral coverage $50 for supplies: Total $4850. 

Other needs:   

• More worship committee members. 

Submitted by:  John T Spruill Jr  

 

Date: 5/29/24 


